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Progress summary
The detailed design of the new primary school 
has been completed and the state significant 
development application has been granted by 
the Department of Planning and Environment. 

Next steps

Early site establishment including demolition 
works will soon be completed. 

A construction contractor will be appointed 
for the main project build. We will work to 
minimise any disruptions across the project as 
much as possible.

Construction is due to start in November with 
completion expected early 2020.

We will keep you updated and provide more 
information as the project progresses.

You can speak to us about this project using 
the contact details below.

Investing in our schools
The NSW Government is  spending $6 billion 
over four years to deliver more than 170 new 
and upgraded schools. This includes an 
additional $160 million in 2018/19 as part of the 
record $747 million maintenance investment 
announced last year. This is the biggest 
investment in public school infrastructure in 
the history of NSW.

Smalls Road new primary school
A new primary school for 1,000 students is 
being planned to cater for the projected 
enrolment growth in the area. The plans for the 
new school feature a three-storey building with:

• new innovative learning spaces

• special education learning spaces
• modern core facilities including  a hall,

library and multipurpose sports courts.
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For more information contact: 
School Infrastructure NSW
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651
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